Lalonde says he didn't resign from TTHHA

Today's question: did Ray Lalonde resign his post an chairman of the Tiny Tay Huronia Handicapped Association or did he not?

Monday night at Penetanguishene council, TTHHA director John Parker said Lalonde had resigned and he requested a letter of support from the town for the association's new management in its quest to apply for funds from the Ministry of Employment.

Yesterday, Lalonde called the Times office to say he did not resign. Lalonde did not offer any further details, but did say that "the membership do not

Neither, apparently, does the man whom Parker referred to Monday as acting chairman. Adrien

know what is going on."

Good news from Ken

THERE WAS good news at Monday's meeting of Midland council.

Homecoming treasurer Ken Walker reported to the council that the weekend event and the campaign to raise money during the summer resulted in revenue of over \$13,000, and a profit after expenses were paid of \$3,699.51. The money came from the sale of toy bears, tshirts, caps, and buttons. That profit will be presented to the town parks and recreation board, which put up \$4,000 to buy the fireworks which were exploded at Little Lake Park on Homecoming wekend.

Homecoming chairman Fred Hacker said that over 2,000 people visited Midland on Homecoming weekend, and that 9,000 participated in the weekend's events.

TWO TOWN employees, Fred Flood and Gerry Morrison, received good news of their own. The council, at its last regular meeting before the Nov. 8 election, gave each man a 10 per cent raise.

Flood was appointed acting clerk and acting deputy treasurer. Morrison was appointed acting treasurer and acting deputy clerk.

The 10 per cent increases in salary are retroactive to the date of resignation, in Flood's case, of former clerk Mike Owen, and, in Morrison's case, to the date of resignation of former treasurer Allan Goodchild.

Lamoureaux said yesterday that "there may have been some confusion" about Lalonde's status and a meeting will be called for early next week to determine just where everybody stands.

Parker said yesterday he'd prefer to "reserve comment" until he met again with Lalonde.



Clune

Bishop Bishop Robert Clune, representing the Archdiocese of Toronto, during the Robert official blessing of Our Lady of Lourdes Roman Catholic Church in Flos Township, just north of Elmvale, last week.

JOHN DION, -39, will be seeking a seat on Midland PUC this Nov. 8. A homeowner and family man (wife Judy and two children Sherri and Scott), has worked with Ontario Hydro for the past 15 years. He has also served as citizen representative on the Midland PUC for the past eight years.





Penetanguishene

GUARDIAN DRUGS